St. Martin of Tours School

2020-2021 RE-OPENING PLAN

We acknowledge that there are students in our school community who are high-risk or have family members who are
high-risk. The idea of returning to school in-person may be unsettling or deemed unsafe for those students.

As an option to meet the needs of these students, St. Martin of Tours will be offering an online only learning option
through the school ONLY. This option will involve the students logging into Google Meet to “attend” classes on a
regular basis with attendance being taken. Grades will be done as normal for that grade level - K-2 are Progress-
based, Grade 3 is O, S, N; and Grades 4-8 are the traditional A, B, C, D, F format.

Online Learning:

e Students remain enrolled at St. Martin of Tours. Tuition/EdChoice payments would come to the school as usual.
e There are no additional fees for the online learning option.

e Students can remain at home if that is deemed the safest environment by the family.

Because the students will be a part of the class at St. Martin of Tours, there will be some flexibility as to the option of
returning to in-person classes. If, at the end of each Trimester (November 13, 2020 or February 26, 2021) a family
would like to return to in-person learning, they must contact the office and inform us of this decision. The student
would then be able to return at some point the following week to allow the teacher to prepare a space for that stu-
dent.



